5.
If the program has completed a previous self-study, evaluate the progress made toward previous goals.

The progress, toward goals previously stated in the last self-study, is:

The remedial 811 classes have been restructured and are now emphasizing problem solving as a means of teaching mathematical concepts as they apply to real life situations. Many instructors have incorporated a basic calculator into the curriculum as a useful tool to perform actual calculations.

We continue to provide multiple sections of lower division pre-college math courses for both day and evening students. We also offer Algebra sections for underrepresented students (ASTEP, WIT, and PUENTE).

A very successful MESA program was established to support educationally disadvantaged students to excel in math, engineering and science. Under the coordination of a full time director the MESA center provides workshops, orientation courses, and a facility where students can study, and share information. The MESA program also provides career advice and assistance in the transfer process.

A new course, Math 150 - Mathematics for Elementary School Teachers, was added to the curriculum as a means of fulfilling the necessary mathematics proficiency requirements for transfer students and those majoring in education.

An Honors component was added to Math 251 – Calculus with Analytic Geometry I, Math 222 - Precalculus, and Math 200 - Statistics. Students who are identified as Honors students are required to do projects beyond those required in the normal curriculum. The additional projects involve research, writing, and more extensive math theory.

Graphing calculators are now an integral part of the Algebra curriculum. Due to their use the Algebra curriculum and pedagogical methods were revised. Our new CALT, as well as the Learning Center, provides students with access to computers and math software. 

